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WRI Holiday Party/Member Meeting 
The WRI annual Holiday Party and Member Meeting was held on December 3rd at Bleu Restaurant and Bar in 
Winston-Salem. We went over our 2018 list of accomplishments, awards were presented, and we enjoyed a game of 
Dirty Santa. After dinner and cake our 2019 Board of Directors voting took place. It was a lovely evening. 

 
2018 Accomplishments 
ω Started updating our bylaws (last done 2012)  
ω Redefined duties and responsibilities of the officers  
ω Started the process of overhauling/redesigning the WRI website 
ω Increased memberships from 35 to 83 members 
ω Increased the HelpLine Team from 23 to 43 folks 
ω Increased the Transporter Team from 30 to 41 folks 
ω Worked with a network of 66 rehabbers in 9 counties 
ω Currently have 315 Facebook followers 
ω Gave 31 public education and school programs 
ω Purchased general liability insurance for education birds 
ω Developed an agreement between WRI and Animal Ark Hospital  
ω Increased donations from $3418 to $6855 
ω Established Transporter Starter Kits for new transporters 
ω Received 28 baby squirrels from NC coast after Hurricane Florence 
ω Had 9 students in the Forsyth Tech spring class and 15 in the fall class 
ω 2 fawn rehabbers took in 64 fawn for rehab as compared to 31 in 2017 
ω Purchased Square card chip readers to use at education programs and fundraisers  
ω Developed an annual budget for expenditures and income to compare with past reports 
ω Moved rehabber supplies distribution to Jean Alfano and added additional supplies needed by rehabbers 
ω hŦŦŜǊŜŘ ά.ƛǊŘƛŜ млмέΣ ά{Ƴŀƭƭ aŀƳƳŀƭ CŜŜŘƛƴƎέΣ ŀƴŘ ά!ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊƛƴƎ {ǳō-v CƭǳƛŘǎέ ƛƴ-service trainings 
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Awards and Recognitions 
 
 

 
 

 
Holiday Party Dinner 

 

Outstanding Volunteerism 
Christy Hollar 
 

Symposium Scholarship Recipient 
Ashley Rowe 
 

Outstanding Service as a WRI Director 
Paul Spedding 
 

Thank you for your dedication! 
 

Outstanding Volunteerism 
Carol Kaiser 
 

 

Volunteer of the Year 
Tammy Turner 
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Wildlife Rehab Inc. 2019 Board of Directors 
 
President ς Michele Poe 
!ŦǘŜǊ ол ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǎ ŀ фмм {ǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ 9ǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ {ǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊ ŦƻǊ 
the Winston-Salem Police Department, I retired in 2006.  I earned a B.S. in Criminal Justice from 
Gardner-Webb University and an A.A. in Police Science from Forsyth Tech. Michael and I have 
been married for 35 years and we have a son, Levi, age 22. I enjoy all kinds of music, concerts, 
traveling, and dabbling in acrylic painting. I have been a WRI member and rehabber of small 
mammals and fawn for more than 12 years and served on the board of directors for 11 years. 
 
Vice-President of Administration ς Nancy Porter 
I have lived in Forsyth County since 1975. I graduated from Salem College with a B.A. in Biology.  
Have three furry kitty companions (Nigel, Jaxx, and Minnie). I recently retired. I went through 
the Forsyth Tech class in spring 2015. I do not rehab, but coordinate HelpLine coverage, am 
responsible for keeping the HelpLine Resource notebook up-to-date, and provide transport. I 
have served on the BOD as VP of Administration since 2016, and support Susan Epperson (VP 
of Rehab) as her Administrative Assistant. I have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know this 
wonderful community of like-minded rescuers of wildlife. 

 
Melonie Almengual ς Secretary 
I worked as a RN at Wake Forest Baptist Hospital. I have loved critters of all kinds for as long as 
I can remember, becoming obsessed with songbirds and birds of prey. I took the Forsyth Tech 
class in the spring of 2016. I help care for the raptor education ambassadors and I am part of 
the group who takes them to public education events. I am also part of the construction crew 
ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŀǇǘƻǊ ǊŜƘŀō ŎŀƎŜǎ ŀǘ WŜŀƴ /ƘŀƳōŜǊƭŀƛƴΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜ. I have been on the WRI board 
for 2 years and have served as secretary for 1.5 years. 
 
Michael Poe ς Treasurer  
For 23 years fighting fire and responding to law enforcement and rescue calls were a part of 
my life. I also owned and operated a landscaping business and a custom deck drain system 
franchise. After a few years with the Winston-Salem Fire Department, I earned my NC General 
/ƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊΩǎ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎŀƴ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƘƻǳǎŜǎΦ tǊŜǎŜƴǘƭȅ L ƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜ ŀ ǊŜƳƻŘŜƭƛƴƎ 
business, but without a doubt, being the father of a now 22-year-old son, is the hardest job 
ŜǾŜǊΦ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǿƛƭdlife rehabber for more than 12 years and I am also a NC Bee Keeper. 
I have ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƻƴ ²wLΩǎ .h5 ŦƻǊ ŦƛǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 
 
Vice-President of Rehab - Susan Epperson 
I have been a member of WRI for 8 years. During these years I have been rehabbing, 
transporting, and monitoring the HelpLine. Unfortunately, I am limited to self-feeders when it 
comes to rehabbing because of my two jobs. I currently hold the office of VP of Rehab on the 
BOD. I also teach monitoring of the HelpLine and transport for the Wildlife Rehab class at 
Forsyth Tech. I love animals and am very passionate about the help we provide for the public 
and the animals we rescue, rehab, and release. Although we canΩt save them all, I know in my 
heart we do the best we can to help and relieve or lessen any suffering our precious wildlife 
may have. 
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Vice-President of Training - Carol Kaiser 
I have always loved animals. As my children transitioned from homeschool to public school, 
I found I had time on my hands. I took the Wildlife Rehabilitator class at Forsyth Tech in the fall 
of 2017. I began working on the HelpLine and transporting animals for WRI later that year. In 
my spare time, I enjoy spending time with my family and traveling. 
   
 
Leigh Clodfelter - Vice-President of Communications 
I work full-time as a zookeeper in the Rocky Coast section at the North Carolina Zoo. 
Before becoming a zookeeper, I worked many years in graphic/web design. I took the Wildlife 
Rehabilitation course at Forsyth Tech back in the spring of 2015. Since I work full-time, 
L ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜŘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ǊŜƘŀōƛƭƛǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŦŜŜŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
programming with the rehab education raptors is something that I can do a few days a month.  
 
 
Norma Shepherd ς Director 
I have lived in Winston-Salem since 1986. I work for a small environmental lab and have been 
there for 32 years. I have a daughter, granddogs, grandcats, but no grandkids. I live with my 
cranky little dog, Ringo, whom I adore. About three years ago I was walking and found a tiny 
pink baby on the sidewalk and brought it home. So later when I saw Forsyth Tech had a class 
to learn to be a rehabber, I signed up for the spring 2017 class. I do shifts for the HelpLine and 
I transport. I am so happy that I found WRI! 
 

 
Susie Jolie ς Director 
I moved from Cape Cod, MA in 2007. I volunteered at Cape Cod Wild Life, where we cared for 
reptiles, coyotes, foxes, squirrels, etc. I took the Forsyth Tech class in 2008, the start of my 
journey into rehabbing small mammals, reptiles, and some things in between. I house and care 
for the three education snakes which I love doing. I have two daughters and one 
ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΦ aȅ ŦƛǊǎǘōƻǊƴ ƛǎ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ ƻŦ ǎƴŀƪŜǎΣ ǎƻ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ŀǎƪ ƘŜǊ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳΣ ƴƻ ǿŀy.  I 
ŀƳ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ƻƴŜ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ L ŀƳ ǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ 
that I truly love, caring for wildlife. 
 

 

Wildlife Rehabilitation Course at Forsyth Tech Community College 
 

2/28/2019 TO 5/9/2019 
Thursdays, 6:00-9:00 PM  
FTCC Strickland Center 
$55.00 and requires parking pass 
https://www.forsythtech.edu/courses-programs/personal-enrichment/special-interest/ 

 
Wildlife Rehabilitation (course #126723) 
This course covers intake procedures and basic medical lifesaving techniques. You will also learn the proper feeding of 
various native wildlife species, gain an understanding of the nature of each animal, receive instruction on the dangers 
encountered with wildlife, and learn proper handing techniques. 
 
Contact: Sarah Griffenhagen, Coordinator of Community Services - 336.734.7722 

https://www.forsythtech.edu/courses-programs/personal-enrichment/special-interest/
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Call of the Wild Conference 2018 

 
Nancy Porter and Michele Poe attended the "Caƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ƛƭŘ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜέ 
on November 16-18 in Virginia. They had a great experience and said they would like to 
attend again at future conferences. 
 
2018 conference archives can be found by following the link below: 
https://www.wildlifecenter.org/call-wild-conference-2018-0 
 
For the upcoming 2019 conference details: 
https://www.wildlifecenter.org/call-wild-conference 
 

New Wildlife Rehab Inc. Website 
WRI has a new updated website. Please go visit and explore the information available. You can now renew your 
membership online. Keep an eye out for some our items for purchase to be displayed on the new website. 
https://wildliferehabinc.org/ 

 
Wildlife Rehabilitators of North Carolina Symposium 
Saturday, January 27th & Sunday, January 28th    
NC State College of Veterinary Medicine in Raleigh, NC 
 
Several WRI members attended the symposium this year. It was a great 
weekend of networking and learning with colleagues. This was the first 

year that WRI sold items at the 
event. These items included t-shirts, 
jewelry, rehabber starter kits, and transporter starter kits. 

 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎȅƳǇƻǎƛǳƳ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ 5ŀǊƻƴ .ŀǊƴŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŜǊƳƛǘ 
Section of the N.C.  Wildlife Commission, about the process to revise the captivity 
sections of the rehabilitation regulations. Barnes explained that the state requires a 
legislative review of all rules that are more than 10 years old. The Long-Term Captivity 
and the Captivity for Holding Sections were up for review, starting the process that 
began in 2017. 
 

Before a rule can be changed, the Commission requires a nine-step process. Conducting public 
ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎǎ ƛǎ ǎǘŜǇ ŦƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ǊŜƘŀōƛƭƛǘŀǘƻǊǎΦ LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜƴΤ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ 
to voice our opinions, supportive and unsupportive, of the proposed changes. In 2017 a record 
number of rehabilitators statewide attended public hearings and time after time voiced strong 
opposition to the proposed changes. Because of the overwhelming public interest, the 
Commission organized a stakeholders committee to complete a detailed review of the existing 
regulations, starting anew. ²wLΩǎ ƻǿƴ WŜŀƴ /ƘŀƳōŜǊƭŀƛƴ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǘŀƪŜƘƻƭŘŜǊǎ 
committee. 
 
Rehabbers considered this action a huge success because we communicated, were heard, and stopped the passing of even 
more problematic regulations. To present the {ǘŀƪŜƘƻƭŘŜǊǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴŎŜ 
again be scheduled throughout the state in the near future. Rule changes will not be in place this year but will become 
effective in 2020.  Daron Barnes can be reached at 866-318-2401 and ncwildlilfe.org/Have-A-Problem.   
 

https://www.wildlifecenter.org/call-wild-conference-2018-0
https://www.wildlifecenter.org/call-wild-conference
https://wildliferehabinc.org/
https://www.ncwildlife.org/Have-A-Problem
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Symposium Photos 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


